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[bookmark: _Hlk527462651]The Budget and Operations Committee of the State Board of Financial Institutions met on July 30th, 2024. 
Members present:  Messrs. Pennington (Chairman), Strickland, Wicker, Wright, and Byrd. 
Mr. Larkin stated that there were five members present, and Mr. Pennington stated a quorum was present. 
Staff present: Commissioner Ron Bodvake, Commissioner Kathy Bickham, Deputy Commissioner Janeen Hughes, Deputy Commissioner Phyllis Wicker, Deputy General Counsel Shawn Eubanks, Deputy General Counsel Chris Majure, Director of Administration Jordan Dominick, Financial Analyst Tiffany Hubbard, and Financial Analyst Cameron Larkin
The July 30, 2024 Agenda was approved by General Consent.
The May 1, 2024 Committee Meeting Minutes were approved by General Consent. 
[bookmark: _Hlk15061833]There were no member recusals or conflicts of interest disclosed or identified. 
Commissioner of Consumer Finance, Ron Bodvake, presented an update to the Consumer Finance Division’s Organizational Chart including vacancies. Commissioner Bodvake presented two options for the Consumer Finance Division’s FY 2025 Fee Schedules. Mr. Strickland inquired about the Division’s surplus and Commissioner Bodvake provided metrics. Mr. Pennington inquired about cost identifications and allocations and Commissioner Bodvake provided some insight to what the cost breakdown represents. Commissioner Bodvake recommended the second of the two options presented. 

On motion of Mr. Strickland and duly seconded by Mr. Wright, the Committee voted to recommend to the Board the approval of option two of the proposed supervisory fees for Fiscal Year 2025 as presented by Commissioner Bodvake

Commissioner of Banking, Kathy Bickham, presented an update to the Banking Division’s Organizational Chart including vacancies. Commissioner Bickham presented proposed FY 2025 fee schedules for banks, credit unions, trust companies, and business development corporations, including three options for banks. Mr. Strickland suggested the first option for the banks stating that while there is a slight increase in fees for some of the smaller institutions, it is not a meaningful increase. Mr. Strickland concurred with Commissioner Bickham that the first option is the most equitable. 

On motion of Mr. Strickland and duly seconded by Mr. Wicker, the Committee voted to recommend to the Board the approval of the proposed bank supervisory fees for Fiscal Year 2025 as reflected by Option 1 as presented by Commissioner Bickham

On motion of Mr. Strickland and duly seconded by Mr. Wicker, the Committee voted to recommend to the Board the approval of the proposed supervisory fees for credit unions, business development corporations, and trust companies for Fiscal Year 2025 as presented by Commissioner Bickham? 

Executive Session
[bookmark: _Hlk2777273]The Committee voted unanimously to adjourn into Executive Session. 
Deputy General Counsel Shawn Eubanks stated the reasons the Committee entered Executive Session: to discuss compensation and promotion of an employees, and to receive legal advice as needed.

The Board voted unanimously to end Executive Session.
[bookmark: _Hlk48845189]There were no votes taken in the Executive Session except to exit Executive Session.
The next Committee meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 27, 2024.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by acclamation at 11:07 AM.
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